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28 March 2024 

Dear Trustees 

Salaam Alaykum 

I would like to extend my thanks to the Imam Hasan Foundation and community in Sydney 
for the generosity in raising funds for the needy in Gaza. It was an honour to attend the event 
of February 11th and witness a wonderful display of generosity and humanity. 

We have received $750,000 from Imam Hasan Foundation since the beginning of the situation 
in Gaza, and we are working closely with UNRWA to ensure the funds are used correctly and 
at the lowest possible deduction of admin costs. We have chosen to work with UNRWA for 
having the lowest admin costs, access past the borders ensuring delivery not just to the 
border of much needed aid and also adhering to the financial and regulatory requirements of 
the banks, charity commission and laws within the UK, ensuring a clear audit and reliable 
robust reporting. 

We do understand you and all our donors globally are anxious for reports with pictures etc, 
we have been advised these are very sensitive as pictures and details can put aid workers in 
peril and we are unable to forward you these at this moment of time. 

However, a detailed report will be forwarded as soon as we are permitted to share including 
detailed information about the aid provided. 

We assure you we are monitoring every singles dollar and as always will provided details and 
audit trail for all the work we do. We appreciate your patience and thank you for your 
continued support. 

Kind regards 

Safder Jaffer 
President 


